
TREASURER’S REPORT 

May 2017 Vestry Meeting 

 

 

Important Issues Requiring Attention:  

  

 The highlighted item $10,107 for Maintenance of Grounds is at this point an over-

budget item.  It represents some un-planned expenditures for tree removal in the 

churchyard – trees that were threatening to strike the old church unless dealt with.  I will 

be reviewing the rest of the grounds budget with the committee over the next month to see 

if there are other places to offset this over-expenditure. 

 

The other places you see what appear to be over-budget items (Insurance, 

Personnel) are actually timing issues that should work themselves out over the balance of 

the year. 

 

 I met with Paul Westrom last Saturday re: financial aspects of the proposed Solar 

Project – my comments are included in the property report, which I am happy to elaborate 

on/discuss further if the Vestry desires. 

 

I will update the Staffing Analysis once we have more details available regarding the cost of 

Jennifer’s sabbatical replacement. 

 

 

Discussion Points: 
 

1) We are nicely ahead of budget in both pledges and Loose Offerings to date. 

2) I have included a full-year Budget vs. Actual report so that the annual budget remains at 

all of our fingertips throughout the year. 

3) The endowment portfolio grew modestly during the month of April. 

4) Christine W. is in the process of preparing the Diocesan Financial Report – two pieces of 

the report are now complete.  I met with her yesterday afternoon regarding this and 

several other matters. 

5) Bill Hall, Chris B. and Michelle Freitas will once again perform the annual audit required 

by the Diocese – this cannot be done until the Diocesan Report is complete. 

 

 

I am happy to answer any questions you may have at any time.  I can be reached at 

titustrading@yahoo.com or (401) 595-4264. 

 

Respectfully yours, 

 

Christopher Bartlett CPA, CFP 

Treasurer 
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